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Dear Parents, 
 

The staff and I are so excited to be welcoming our families back to the building after a 

long six months.  This summer has been a busy one making all the preparations need-

ed to ensure a safe return for staff and students.  This year, we have several staffing 

changes which I would like to share with you. 
 

In June, we said goodbye to some of our beloved staff members who will always hold 

a spot in our hearts.  Mrs. Pat Brett, Mrs. Barbara Bryant, Mrs. Darlene Coughlin, and 

Mrs. Mary Ward are now happily pursuing their retirement plans.  Their dedication 

and expertise will surely be missed, but we wish them well and hope that they will 

come back and visit us often. In addition, Mrs. Benitez, Mrs. Watkins, and Ms. Kathe-

rine Lynn, have decided to leave their positions and are happily able to spend more 

time with their families.  We will greatly miss them all and wish them well.   

At this time, we would like to welcome Mrs. Faith Schepf who will be teaching kin-

dergarten this year; Miss Emma Byerly, who will be teaching first grade; Mrs. 

Michele Cameron and Mrs. Melissa Wolfrey, who will each be teaching second 

grade; Mrs. Kristi Ogilvie, who will be teaching third grade; Mrs. Andrea Burke, who 

will be serving as our school counselor; and Ms. Joscelyn Lydon, who will be staffing 

the health room as our registered nurse.  Please join us in wishing all of them our very 

best as they begin the 2020-2021 school year as part of the Slade faculty. 
 

While not new to the staff, both Mrs. Knupp and Ms. Fertetta have also experienced a 

bit of change.  Mrs. Knupp has moved to 6th grade, and Ms. Fertetta has moved to 

first grade.  
 

All of the teachers have been back this week preparing their classrooms for your chil-

dren.  They have gone above and beyond to create inviting classrooms where your 

children will thrive.  They have spent a great deal of time over the past month learn-

ing the new technology that will be used to support remote learners.  I could not be 

more proud of their efforts, and I thank them for all that they have done to prepare for 

the year. 
 

I’d also like to thank Mr. Lee Schwarzenberg, our facilities director, for his outstand-

ing work.  You would never know that our building is 65 years old.  He and his work-

ers made many improvements to the classrooms and building to include: painting 

classrooms and hallways; installing new gym doors, ceiling tiles and LED lighting 

throughout the building, a refillable water station, and ADA compliant door handles 

and safety locks; upgrading plumbing and so much more.  In addition to all these im-

provements, Miss Cindy Jacobs and Miss Beverly Chenowith have made this building 

shine.  Slade is so very fortunate to have such a top-notch facilities crew! 
  

I would also like to take a moment to thank a few parents who have been so generous 

to us.  Thank you to the Coale family for providing the teachers and staff Chick-fil-A 

for lunch during our orientation week.  Thank you to Ms. Jennifer Hubers for washing 

and sorting uniforms for the health room and providing new plastic bins for storage as 

well as washing the safety patrol belts.  Thank you to Mrs. Debbie Van Bergen for 

 

 

 

 

 

Opening of School 
 

Monday, 8/31/20—HALF-

DAY for all students in Pre-

K4 through 8th grade, whose 

last names begin with letters 

A-G; Pre-K4 half-day students 

dismiss at 11:30 a.m.; Pre-K4 

full-day through 8th grade stu-

dents will dismiss at 12:15 p.m. 
 

Tuesday, 9/01/21—HALF-

DAY for all students in Pre-

K4 through 8th grade, whose 

last names begin with letters 

H-P; Pre-K4 half-day students 

dismiss at 11:30 a.m.; Pre-K4 

full-day through 8th grade stu-

dents will dismiss at 12:15 p.m.; 

Virtual Back-to-School Night 

for Parents—Gr. 1 - 6:00 p.m., 

and Gr. 2 - 6:45 p.m. 
 

Wednesday, 9/02/20—HALF-

DAY for all students in Pre-

K4 through 8th grade, whose 

last names begin with letters 

Q-Z; Pre-K4 half-day students 

dismiss at 11:30 a.m.; Pre-K4 

full-day through 8th grade stu-

dents will dismiss at 12:15 p.m.; 

Virtual Back-to-School Night  

for Parents—Gr. 3 - 6:00 p.m.,  

Gr. 4 - 6:45 p.m., Gr. 5 - 7:30 

p.m. 
 

Thursday & Friday, 9/03/20 

and 9/04/20—Regular school 

day; Pre-K4 half-day students 

will dismiss at 11:30 a.m.; Pre-

K4 full-day through 8th grade 

students will dismiss at 2:45 

p.m.; Virtual Back-to-School 

Night  for Parents—Gr. 6 - 

6:00 p.m., Gr. 7 - 6:45 p.m.,   

Gr. 8 - 7:30 p.m. 
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organizing and hosting the used uniform sales in August.  Last, but not least, a big thank 

you to Mike Sidlowski for creating our masked logo and helping design all the signage 

throughout the building. Mike has contributed much of his artistic talent over the years, 

and we greatly appreciate it!  We could not do what we do without the wonderful parents 

who support us in so many different ways. 
 

While I know that this year will be one that is filled with challenges, I also know that 

we, the staff, faculty, parents, and students of Monsignor Slade Catholic School, will 

meet those challenges with determination, grace, and success.  Know that I continue to 

pray for all of you, and I wish all of you a healthy and safe school year. 
 

Alexa L. Cox 

Principal 

Important News & Notes: 

ATTENTION PARENTS:  On Thursday evening, we ran a test of the Wellness Survey 

that all parents of in-person learners should have received.  As with all new systems, 

there are a few glitches that must be worked out.  This survey will be sent out at 5AM 

each school-day morning beginning on Monday, August 31.  It is extremely important 

that a survey is completed at home for each in-person learning student in order for chil-

dren to be able to enter the school building.  If you received the survey but you are a 

remote learner, please do not complete the survey, and also please email our Pow-

erSchool Administrator Mrs. Abrams at l.abrams@msladeschool.com so that we can 

address those issues. 

**Pre-K4 parents, please remember that you must bring a thermometer to school and to 

take your child’s temperature in front of the staff member in your drop-off line. 
  

Assumption of Risk and Parent Acknowledgement Forms:  These two forms were 

recently added to your School Admin accounts and are now considered past due.  They 

must be signed in the portal in order for your children to attend school in-person.   
  

Arrival and Dismissal Procedures: Attached you will find the staggered entrance 

times as well as the directions for arrival and dismissal.  Please be patient as these proce-

dures will be new for everyone, including the staff.  These procedures can also be ac-

cessed in the MSCS Reopening Plan through the following link:  https://

sites.google.com/msladeschool.com/mscs/home 

Important Reminder and New Procedures:  

 Please remember to turn in your pink emergency cards on the first day of school. 

 No nuts or items containing nuts may be brought for snack or lunch. 

 Class treats (cupcakes, donuts, etc.) may not be brought to school for birthdays. 

 Please label all of your child’s masks, uniform items, and supplies with their 

first and last names. 

 Please ensure that your child brings lunch and a drink to school every day. 

 If your child requires medication during the day, please complete and submit the 

AOB/MSCS Parents Request to Administer Medication Form, which is attached 

to this update and found on our website. 
  

Class Lists:  Because we were unable to host our annual Ice Cream Social where stu-

dents find out who their homeroom teachers are, we have attached the class lists to this 

update. 

Remember the 3 Ws: 
  Wear a mask; 

  Watch your distance; 
  Wash your hands! 

mailto:l.abrams@msladeschool.com
https://sites.google.com/msladeschool.com/mscs/home
https://sites.google.com/msladeschool.com/mscs/home
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                                                Mission Statement 

Rooted in Catholic faith and committed to academic excellence,                                     

Monsignor Slade Catholic School is dedicated to forming the whole child                    

to know, love, and be disciples of Christ.  

Advancement Announcements: 

Seeking Monsignor Slade Parent Ambassadors from each grade level!  Current Mon-

signor Slade parents who are interested in helping new families engage with the Mon-

signor Slade community and familiarize themselves with processes, procedures, and tra-

ditions are needed.  If you would like to support new families via phone and virtual con-

nections, please sign up with Mrs. Hilmer.  You can do so by emailing 

c.hilmer@msladeschool.com with current contact information, and the grade levels you 

feel most comfortable supporting.   

Refer friends and neighbors to check out Monsignor Slade Catholic School!  Please 

note: There are limited seats available in some grades.  You can earn an easy $500.00 

off your tuition by referring a friend.  If they apply, ensure your student or family name 

is on their application.  After the student is enrolled for one year, your family will re-

ceive a tuition credit.  Referral credits cannot exceed full tuition expense.  

Seeking Advancement Committee Members:  Do you have experience in marketing, 

sales, fundraising, volunteer management, or are simply committed to helping Mon-

signor Slade grow?  The Advancement Committee meets once a month on a Tuesday 

evening.  This year, the meetings will take place via Zoom.  We need friend-raisers!  If 

interested, please reach out to Mrs. Hilmer in the Advancement Office at 

c.hilmer@msladeschool.com.   

Sports Section: 

The Athletic Council needs your help to fill our last two positions!!! Please consider join-

ing the Athletic Council!!! We need to fill a commissioner position for Soccer and Co-

Commissioner for Lacrosse. This is a perfect opportunity to be trained by the current 

commissioner on the ins and outs of running the program before their children graduate 

next year. All interested parties please email sladeacpresident@gmail.com by September 

11th for more information on how to apply. The voting will take place on September 

16th. 
 

Commissioner Duties 

Earns all 12 required service hours each year. 

The Duties of the Co-Commissioner: 

• Administer all aspects of the sports program to ensure its effective and efficient man-

agement while adhering to the Slade Athletic Policy, Slade Values Code, Archdiocesan 

policy, and school policy. 

• Provide for consistency in operation among the individual lacrosse teams where appli-

cable. 

• Participate in Athletic Council meetings. 

• Cast a vote as an active member of the Council. 

• Manage all aspects of the Sports program budget, including the submission of annual 

budgets to the school administration. 

• While in season, prepare and submit monthly reports regarding the Sports program to 

the Athletic Council. 
• Work with the current Sports Commissioner on program scheduling and fields  

mailto:c.hilmer@msladeschool.com
mailto:c.hilmer@msladeschool.com


Arrival and Dismissal Procedures for Pre-K4-8th Grades - 2020-2021 

 
**Please note, the driveway between the cafeteria and the armory will be closed until further 
notice for both morning drop-off and afternoon pick-up.  Due to the need for a new traffic 
pattern, the only entrance to our parking lot will be at the light on Dorsey Road.** 
 
Morning Drop-off Procedures: 

 
Student arrival times will be staggered in order to help keep students distanced: 
7:30-7:45 - Grade 6-8 students (and any younger siblings regardless of grade level) 
7:45-7:55 - Grade 3-5 students (and any younger siblings regardless of grade level) 
7:55-8:05 - Grade Pre-K4-2 students 
 
Parents are asked to place an 8.5 x 11 paper in the driver’s side dashboard window indicating 
the grade level of the YOUNGEST student in the car as well as students’ last names.   
 
When parents arrive in the parking lot, the staff member stationed near the annex will look at the 
paper in the windshield and hold up a card with a 1, 2 or a 3 on it.  That number will correspond 
to the drop-off lane to which you need to proceed.  As in the past, we ask that you pull all the 
way up to the orange cones at the end of your drop-off lane so that the maximum number of 
cars can be accommodated at one time. 
 
Pre-K4 parents will be directed to the Temperature Check Lane, which will be the furthest lane 
on the lot adjacent to the woods and armory.  Parents of Pre-K4 children will need to bring a 
thermometer and take their child’s temperature in front of a staff member who will record the 
data.  If the temperature is 100.4 degrees or above, the student may not exit the vehicle. 
 
Staff will be stationed in each drop-off lane to ensure that parents have completed the wellness 
survey prior to students exiting their cars.  If the wellness survey is not completed, the parent 
will be asked to park along the back fence line in order to fill out the online wellness survey.  
When finished, the parent will need to then pull back around into the single line entering the lot. 
 
Students must exit their cars on the right side only.  They will walk to the nearest adult who will 
help them cross traffic safely.  Parents are not permitted to park their cars and walk children to 
the building until further notice. 
 
Student cohorts are assigned to enter through one of three doors: 
Door #1 - Carport Entrance - Grades Pre-K4, K, and 1 
Door #2 - Middle Stairwell (to the right of the carport area) - Grades 3, 7, and 8 
Door #3 - Near Annex (between the faculty parking lot and the Edu-Care building) - Grades 2,  
4, 5, and 6 
 
Lateness:  We are adjusting the times at which students are considered late, as the new drop-
off procedures will increase the time it takes to get children into the building each day. 
Grade 6-8 students who enter the building after 8:00 a.m. or later are considered late. 



Grade 3-5 students who enter the building after 8:15 a.m. or later are considered late. 
Grade 1-2 students who enter the building after 8:20 a.m. or later are considered late. 
Pre-K4 students who enter the building after 8:30 a.m. are considered late. 
 
**We will review the late times after the first two-weeks of school to determine if we need to 
make any adjustments to what times students are considered late for school. 
 
Afternoon Pick-up Procedures Pre-K4 Half-Day Students: 

 
Pre-K4 half-day students will be picked up at 11:30 a.m.  They will exit through the carport door 
with their teachers.  The teachers will take the students to the square for pick-up.  Students will 
stand on color dots that are socially distant within the square.  Parents will need to approach the 
square, but not step into it, be masked, and at least three feet apart from the next adult.  The 
teacher will release the students from the square to their parents.   
 
Afternoon Pick-up Procedures Pre-K4 Full-Day and Grades K-8 Students: 

 

Please do not come to park for dismissal prior to 1:45 p.m. as PE classes will be held on the 
parking lot. 
 

As parents arrive, they will be directed by staff members to park in the spots closest to the 
armory, yet facing the playground.  There will be no single-child or multiple-child rows as has 
been customary.  Parking procedures will be similar to those experienced when parking at large 
sporting events or fairs where drivers are directed where to park. 
 
Full-day students will begin their dismissal at 2:43 p.m. in the following manner: 
2:43 p.m. - Extended-Care will be dismissed to the cafeteria 
2:45 p.m. - Students will be dismissed incrementally by cohorts in the following order: 

● Pre-K4, 3rd, and 2nd  
● Kindergarten, 7th, and 4th 
● 1st, 8th, and 5th 
● 6th 

Parents need to take their children to their cars as soon as possible.  Parents and students may 
not congregate in small groups before moving to cars. 
 
At 2:45, traffic will be stopped at the stop sign near the annex for any late arriving cars.  Parents 
are strongly encouraged to arrive for dismissal prior to 2:45 p.m. 
 
Pre-K, K, and 1st grade children will be taken to the square for pick-up.  Students will stand on 
color dots that are socially distant within the square.  Parents will need to approach the square, 
but not step into it, be masked, and at least three feet apart from the next adult.  The teacher will 
release the students from the square to their parents.   



Parents of new students and younger children, until these students are comfortable walking 
themselves to their vehicles, may wait in the area adjacent to the square, but must be masked 
and at least three feet apart from the next adult.  
 
All other parents are encouraged to remain at their vehicles and have their students meet them 
there.  As always, no pets are allowed to be out of vehicles. 
 
Dismissal will begin from the rows closest to the armory once the late pick-up students have 
been identified.  Anticipate that this process will take longer than a typical dismissal; therefore, 
please do not schedule any appointments immediately after school.   
 
Late pick-up families will be directed to park in the row closest to the playground when it is 
deemed safe to do so.  Students being picked up late will remain in the auditorium until it is safe 
to walk them outside and over to their cars. 
 
**We will review the dismissal procedure after the first two-weeks of school to determine if we 
need to make any adjustments to the process. 
 
We thank you in advance for your cooperation and patience as we implement these new 
procedures. 
 



Archdiocese of Baltimore 
Monsignor Slade Catholic School 

PARENT’S REQUEST TO ADMINISTER MEDICATION AT SCHOOL 
 

To be completed by parent/guardian: 
Name of Student_______________________________ Date of Birth_________Grade___School Yr___ 
                                        (Last, First, MI) 
In order for my child to receive medications in school, I agree to the following: 

 All prescription and non-prescription medications will have a physician’s signed order fully completed for each 
school year. 

 All prescription medications will be in a container labeled by the pharmacist or physician with: 
           Name of child         Name of the Medication                          Dosage, route and time of administration 
             Name of physician                      Prescription date and expiration date     Conditions for proper storage 

 All non-prescription medication will be in the original sealed container with the label intact.  Student’s name will 
be put on the container in a position that does not obscure the label. 

 An adult will bring the medication to school. 
 The physician will be called if a question arises about my child’s medication. 
 The first dose of this medication (except for Epi-Pen and Glucagon) has been given without problems. 

> 
 PHYSICIAN’S SIGNED ORDER FOR MEDICATION AT SCHOOL 

 
Name of Student: ________________________________________________________________ DOB: ________/________/________ 
  (Last    First   M.I.) 
Diagnosis: _______________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Name of Medication: ______________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Dosage: _________________________________________________________(mg, ml, ml/tsp, # of puffs) 
 
Route: ________________________________ Time of administration at school _________________________________ 
 
If PRN for what symptoms? ________________________________________ How Often? ____________________________________ 
 
Please list any specific precautions personnel should be aware of or any unusual effects that might be observed 
________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Service should begin ____________________________________ (date) and terminate ____________________________________ (date) 
 
                 FOR INHALER, EPI-PEN, AND INSULIN ONLY. 
                 ___It has been determined that this student is able to self administer and carry inhalant medication or Epi-Pen, and has 
                        been trained in its use, including knowing when the medication is to be used. 
                 ___ It has been determined that this student is able to self-administer insulin. 
                ___ This student should not self administer inhalant medication or Epi-Pen.. 
 
Physician’s signature: ____________________________________ Physician’s name (printed): __________________________________ 
 
Address: ______________________________________________    Phone number: ____________________________________ 

 
The child’s physician must complete the Physician’s Signed Order below.  All medications require physician signature. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 >
 
 
 
  ______________________________________________ 
 
 
Having read the above conditions, I request Monsignor Slade Health Services Personnel to administer the medications as 
prescribed by the physician above to my child.  I certify that I have legal authority to consent to medical treatment for the 
student named above, including the administration of medication at school. We assure that the first dose of this 
medication has been given without problems (excluding Epi-Pen and Glucagon).  
 
Signature of parent/guardian_______________________________Date:___________________________ 
Relationship to student____________________________________ 
Phone Number(H)____________________(W)____________________(C)________________________ 
 
 
• Order Reviewed by delegating nurse_____________________________________________________Date_______________ 



























Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 
 
 

Aug. 31 
 

Opening of School 
Pre-K4—Gr. 8  

Last names A-G 
 

Pre-K4 Half-day 
Dismissal 11:30 a.m. 

 

Pre-K4 Full-day and Gr. K-8 
Dismissal 12:15 p.m. 

 
 

 
 
 

1 
 

Opening of School 
Pre-K4—Gr. 8  

Last names H-P  
 

Pre-K4 Half-day 
Dismissal 11:30 a.m. 

 

Pre-K4 Full-day and Gr. K-8 
Dismissal 12:15 p.m. 

 
Virtual Back-to-School 

Night for Parents 
Gr. 1—6:00 p.m.   
Gr. 2—6:45 p.m. 

 

2   
Opening of School 

Pre-K4—Gr. 8  
Last names Q-Z 

 

Pre-K4 Half-day 
Dismissal 11:30 a.m. 

 

Pre-K4 Full-day and Gr. K-8 
Dismissal 12:15 p.m. 

 

Virtual Back-to-School 
Night for Parents 
Gr. 3—6:00 p.m.   
Gr. 4—6:45 p.m. 
Gr. 5—7:30 p.m. 

3  
 

Regular School Day 
Grades Pre-K4—8 

 

Pre-K4 Half-day 
Dismissal 11:30 a.m. 

 

Pre-K4 Full-day and Gr. K-8 
Dismissal 2:45 p.m. 

 

 
Virtual Back-to-School 

Night for Parents 
Gr. 6—6:00 p.m.   
Gr. 7—6:45 p.m. 
Gr. 8—7:30 p.m. 

4 
 

Regular School Day 
Grades Pre-K4—8 

 

Pre-K4 Half-day 
Dismissal 11:30 a.m. 

 

Pre-K4 Full-day and Gr. K-8 
Dismissal 2:45 p.m. 

5 
 

6 7 
Labor Day 

SCHOOL CLOSED 

8 
In-school Mass 

 
Advancement Committee 

Meeting 6:30 p.m. 

9 
 

 
HASA Executive Board Mtg.  

5:30 p.m. 

10 
 
 
 

 

11 
 

12 

13 
 

14 
 
 

 

15 
HSPT on-line registration 

begins 
 
 

 

16      

 

 
 
 

Athletic Council 6:00 p.m. 

17 
 
 
 

Virtual 8th Grade High 
School Information Night 

6:00 p.m. 

18 
 
 

19 
 

20 21 
 
 

 

22 
 
 

23 
Tentative 

Individual Picture Day 
Pre-K4. Kdg., 6, 7, 8 and                                

Edu-Care 3-yr-olds 

24 
Tentative 

Individual Picture Day 
Gr. 1, 2, 3, 4, 5 and                                  
Edu-Care 2-yr-olds 

25 
Tuition Assistance                   
Out-of-uniform Day                   

$2 per student 
 

26 

27 28 
Virtual High School Fair 

5-7 p.m. 

29 30    

September 2020 
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